Historic District Commission

Meeting at the Sanbornton Public Library

January 18, 2010 from 7 – 8:20 pm
Attendees:  Emily Vinton, Elizabeth Merry, Abby Mercer, Steve Ober, Fran Belcher
1.  Fran Belcher was voted in as a full voting member for the meeting. She is currently an alternate to the Committee

2. New Business:

· Acceptance of the minutes of 10.26.2009. 
The minutes were reviewed, accepted as written and approved by all in attendance. 
· Signs to Steele Hill
Per a request from Steele Hill Resorts, Doug Cutillo requested guidance from the Historic District Commission on what would be considered appropriate road signs that they could install to give directions to visitors at Steele Hill. Currently, many people get waylaid as they are directed through GPS systems to go up various Class VI roads in Sanbornton to their destination.  Steele Hill would like to put up three signs in the Town center which would be visible.

The Commission members were appreciative of the request and discussed what was done in other towns and the specific needs. As there are currently no official requirements, the following were considered as what would be “deemed appropriate”:

1. Location:  at the Y intersection at Meeting House Road and Highway 132, one at the corner of Hunkins Pond Road, and one on the west side of Hwy 132 opposite or near opposite to the Police Station.

2. Use reflective lettering

3. Signs should be made out of wood or other materials of similar appearance.
4. They should be supported by wood posts or a resin post of similar appearance.

5. They should be no larger than the “Welcome to Sanbornton” signs upon entering the Town; 

6. They may include a mile marker.

Doug Cutillo will come back to the HDC at a future meeting with mock-ups to illustrate different layouts and colors. He would try for a look similar to those signs in other historic districts or in Vermont.  

3. Old Business:  

· Emily Vinton advised the group that she had passed the information regarding the 120 foot tower (being considered on Perley Hill Road) to the Planning Board.

· Abbey Mercer proposed the following dates for the Subcommittee to meet on the Historic District Guidelines:

· February 8 

· March 1

4.  Meeting Schedule of the Full Historic District Commission:

· March 8, 2010

· April 19, 2010

· June 14, 2010

· September 20, 2010 

These will be held in the Library at 7 pm and will be posted in the Library, Town Office and Post Office.

6. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Elizabeth H. Merry

Secretary

Sanbornton Historic District Commission

